THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS OF THE COUNTY OF STANISLAUS
ACTION AGENDA SUMMARY

DEPT; Board of Supervisors N BOARD AGENDA # “A-3m
Urgent ] Routine [a] ) AGENDA DATE _December 16, 2014
CEO Concurs with Recommendation YES NO [:| 4/5 Vote Required YES [[] NO [m]

(Information Attached)

SUBJECT:

Approval of Reappointment of Ronald Peterson and Richard Gibson to the Stanislaus County Planning
Commission

STAFF RECOMMENDATIONS:

Reappoint Ronald Peterson and Richard Gibson to the Stanislaus County Planning Commission to four
year terms ending on December 31, 2018.

Contact person: Christine Ferraro Tallman, Clerk of the Board Telephone: 525-4494

FISCAL IMPACT:
There is no fiscal impact associated with this item.

and approved by the foliowing vote,
Ayes: Supervisors:_Q:Brien, Chiesa, Withro
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1) X Approved as recommended

2) Denied
3) Approved as amended

4) Other:

fitiniarto

ATTEST: CHRISTINE FERRARO TALLMAN, Clerk File No.




S’anl' ‘ DEPARTMENT OF PLANNING AND COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT

1010 10" Street, Suite 3400, Modesto, CA 95354
' Phone: 209.525.6330 Fax: 209.525.5911

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
nty

Striving to be the Best u]‘ NOV '2 p 2: |8
November 3, 2014

Christine Ferraro-Tallman, Clerk of the Board
Stanislaus County Board of Supervisors
1010 10" Street, Suite 6700

Modesto, CA 95354

RE: Stanislaus County Planning Commission 2014 Term Expirations
Dear Ms. Ferraro-Tallman:

Thank you for your letter of November 3, 2014, notifying me of Planning Commission term
expirations. | have spoken with Planning Commissioners Robert Crabtree (Districts 3 & 4),
Richard Gibson (District 4), and Ron Peterson (District 2) about a second term on the Planning
Commission. Richard Gibson (District 4) and Ron Peterson (District 2) expressed a desire to
continue their service to Stanislaus County and be reappointed to a second term. Robert
Crabtree (Districts 3 & 4) expressed a desire to retire in December; therefore, there is an
opening for a person to be appointed for Districts 3 & 4.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.
Sincerely,

(L ep 4

Crystal D. Engert
Planning Commission Clerk

cc: Supervisor Vito Chiesa, District 2
Supervisor Terry Withrow, District 3

Supervisor Dick Monteith, District 4

STRIVING TO BE THE BEST COUNTY IN AMERICA




Date: June 25, 2014

To: Stanislaus County Board of Supervisors

From: Robert J. Crabtree

Subject : Stanislaus Planning Commission Districts 3 & 4

Gentlemen, my first term on the Planning Commission will expire on 12/31/14 and § will not accept a

second term on the Planning Commission. I will turn 76 in December and feel it is time to turn this
position over to someone else.

[ want to thank you for allowing me to serve on the Planning Commission. You have a top notch
Planning Department and a real Jewel in Crystal Rein, Commission Clerk.

Robert J. Crobptree
Stanislonsy Plosmuniing Commissiontsr
Dutruety 3 & 4

10:€ J STNI N
SYOSIAYI4NS 40 GUVO8



